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      Taxation, Revenue and Utilization of


          Expenditures (TRUE) Commission

Marc Hassan, Chair

Patti Anania, Vice Chair
Greg Radlinski, Secretary 

February 8, 2016
Honorable City Council Members

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Jacksonville FL  32202

Dear Council Members:

At its monthly meeting on Thursday, February 4th, the TRUE Commission made the following recommendation regarding legislation pending before the City Council. 
2016-2 (expanding the City’s anti-discrimination ordinances to include “sexual orientation” and “gender identity and expression” as protected classes in the areas of housing, public accommodation and employment): the TRUE Commission opposes enactment of 2016-2 because it is predicated on unproven assertions that expanding the City’s anti-discrimination ordinances to include sexual orientation and gender identity and expression is necessary to build a reputation as a welcoming community for bright and talented members of a workforce, and to be competitive in attracting new industries to this region - approved 6-4.
2016-16 (appropriating $600,000 from the Downtown Historic Preservation Trust Fund for rehabilitation of the Lerner Building on Adams Street as student housing for FSCJ students) - the TRUE Commission supports the passage of 2016-16 – approved 10-0.
The commission also reviewed and made recommendations on the following Council Auditor audits and reports:
#767 (Clerk of the Courts Audit):  the TRUE Commission approves Audit #767 without comment – approved unanimously.
#769 (State Housing Initiatives Partnership Audit): the TRUE Commission approves Audit #769 without comment – approved unanimously.
#773 (Quarterly Budget Summary for the 3 Months Ending September 30, 2015) - the TRUE Commission approves the report with a recommendation to the Council Auditor to regularly include in the quarterly reports the table showing the net of the positive and negative variances that was included in previous quarterly reports – approved unanimously.

The TRUE Commission thanks you for your consideration of the Commission’s opinions on these important matters.  As always, the Commission stands ready to be of assistance in any way.  Please feel free to call on us at any time.





Sincerely,
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